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You are invited...

A full moon in August, a chicken
barbecue, a plant sale, a moonlit walk
in the woods, and country dance
music; what more could Arboretum
members want for our first special
event for members only?

We hope you will join us on
Saturday, August 24, for Moonlight
Madness and Greenhouse Overflow
Plant Sale. Starting at 4:00 pan.
Pamela will sell every plant that we
don’t have space for in the heated part
of the greenhouse. These bargains

Pl delight you and help us out of a

TR d!

Up in the field by the Meeting
House, the famous Brooks Barbecue

teamn will have been working for hours
in order to serve you a fantastic
chicken dinner. Serving will start at
500. Dinner is a half-chicken, baked
potato, slaw, rolls, beverage and
dessert. Dinner tickets are $8 adult, $7
child.

We must have have at least 200
dinners reserved in order to have the
Brooks folks put on the food for us, so
send in your reservation right away
(deadline for RSVP’s is July 26.) You
will want to bring a picnic blanket or
lawn chairs or even a card table if
you're feeling fancy as there certainly
isn’t enough seating at picnic tables
for our huge Arboretum family! Non-
member friends are welcome as your

guests (a good time to introduce new
people to our garden.)

Try some country dancing to the
tunes of Phiny Brugman, Bob Cates
and R.P. Hills as they play dulcimer,
fiddle and piano in the Meeting House
after supper, and then wel take a
moonlit stroll to enjoy our gorgeous
trees in a different light!

Come to the Arboretum’s largest
picnic!  Let’s make this the first of
many!

Please send your RSVP coupon today.

Bus trip to New York Botanic Garden
is planned for October 5.
(Bronx Zoo is across the street for
those who prefer fauna to flora.)
Details in September.

Arbor Day Fun and Prizes

On April 27 we celebrated Arbor
Day with the winners of the “My
Favorite Tree” essay contest, their

families, and other folks who came for
the fun. Over twenty fourth and fifth
grade classes participated in the essay
contest this year, producing an
astounding number of delightful
essays.

The $25 First Prize went to Erica
Anderson of Cobleskill Central School.
Second place ($15) went to Peter
Degnan of Hamagrael School, Delmar,
and Third ($10) to Reginald Conway
of Pleasant Valley School,

Schenectady. The prize money was
; 4nnated by Elizabeth Cormng and

‘zaret Law. Each winner and all

. Honorable Mention recipients

cones provided by John Patanian of
the Village Ice Cream Parlor.

Nurseryman Jeff Schworm lectured
on proper tree planting and aftercare
as we planted the Arbor Day tree (a
weeping Colorado Spruce), and then
everybody moved on to the Meeting
House where they made envir-lopes
and recycled paper and went on a
Tree Detective scavenger hunt.

For your reading pleasure, the three
winning essays are printed here with.

First Prize
Erica Anderson
Mrs. Gaida's Class
Cobleskill Central School
My Favorite Tree: The Maple

I like many trees, but my favorite is
the maple tree. It provides us with
many things

One thmg I like about this is what it
makes ..sap! In early spring you tap
the tree and collect the sap. Then you
boil it so it gets brown and gooey.
You then have maple syrup! Is it ever
delicious.

I also like the leaves of this tree.

One neat thing about the maple leaf is
that it is the symbol of the Canadian
Flag. In the fall these leaves turn
beautiful colors. That's why many
people come from all over to come leaf
watching. When the leaves fall off this
tree like to rake them up and jump in
them. What fun!

One interesting thing is about it's
seeds. Did you know the seeds can
plant themselves? On the tree there
grows a seced. When the wind blows,
the seeds fall off the tree. It then lands
on the ground. After it rains, the seed
begins to grow. The seeds also
provide food for animals. I love to see
squirrels collect the seeds for winter.

Maple trees are great climbing
trees since the branches are strong and
sturdy. Sometimes 1 like to sit in the
blowing leaves and watch the birds fly
to their nests.

Continued on page7
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At the Garden

Director's Report

The growing season is well underway. : :
e From clouds of white shad to the beauty of spring’s orchards, lilacs, and ormamentals of all sorts, it

New growth on conifers is longer than usual and -coning appears particularly heavy.
ther monitoring station for the US. Weather Bureau. Currently we are
future they will be adding equipment which will track minimum and maximum

mild winter just past.
was a colorful season.

The Arboretum is now an official wea
monitoring precipitation, but in the near

Pamela Rowling ﬁ‘
It is difficult to ignore the exceptional blooming display afforded by the rather

temperature extremes throughout the year. The tracking of these very basic environmental variables is essential for

particularly hardiness. Plants to be evaluated will be those currently in the plantings

and the many plants that are currently being added to our collections (please see Garden Forum page 7).
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The Annual Meeting of the Board of Trustees was held May 19, 1991, at the Arboretum Meeting House. At this

meeting the Trustees accepted the retirement of two Trustees, Ms. Marian Wait
Walsh and Mr. Richard M. Law. I would like to thank them for their service on
the Board; Marian for her legal expertise and good judgement and Richard for
among his many jobs his service as Arboretum Treasurer, a most demanding
job. Two new Trustees were welcomed to the Board, Ms. Brenda Ladd and Mr.
Richard Southwick. Ms. Ladd's field of expertise is finance and show
management - two areas where we could use additional guidance. Mr.
Southwick is a long time associate of the Arboretum. A retired SUNY professor
of Horticulture - with a particularly good hand at propagation - he worked with
Fred Lape for many years as friend, horticultural advisor and Trustee. The
professional and interpersonal skills of both of these individuals will be
invaluable assets to our garden as we continue to grow.

On your next visit to the garden you will notice a few changes. Due to the
large number of volunteers working on various projects and the success of
educational programs we have moved Laura and Amy and the office records
the Homestead. This move makes the staff much easier for visitors to find an
frees up space in the library to aid in the completion of interior work begun last
winter. My files and desk remain in the library (can’t bear to be away from the
greenhouse). The barn is receiving a much needed facelift, a loving effort by
dedicated volunteer Chuck Huppert who is using the siding donated by Beverly
Waite. We all realize that the bam is still in need of much jacking up, etc.,, but as
money for this extensive a project may not be available for many years have
decided to protect the structure now.

A project that is funded is the perennial garden improvements initiated by
Barbara Rusch’s family. While volunteers and staff are doing some of the work,
her memorial fund is paying for labor such as bed preparation as well as new
plants. Again, our thanks to the Rusch family and Barbara’s friends.

Many of our volunteers are rather clandestine. Quiet and industrious, you
almost don't know they’ve been here until you see the work accomplished.
David Vermilyea, our resident woodsman, is just such a volunteer. He prefers to
work on dead tree removals, thinning crowns and trail making,.

Our educational programs for children and adults have been well attended.
Staff educator Laura Lehtonen and volunteer teachers had a full schedule
teaching our Wonderful World of Trees program. This project was funded by
the Zoos, Botanical Gardens and Aquariums grant program which is
administered by the NYS Office of Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation
for the Natural Heritage Trust. Teachers needed, plerse inquire!

Due to State budgetary problems the legislative item grant that we were to
receive has been withdrawn. This money would have been used to correct
severe drainage problems in the lower parking area. These improvements ‘
have to wait until funding is available in the future.

Last issue we were finishing preparations for our spring benefit at the
Desmond Americana. Unfortunately the keynote speaker, Fred McGourty, was
unable due to illness to speak at the event. His wife Mary Anne did an excellent

Continued on page 4

2



Garden Fxotica

w@ he "Other" Lilacs

The genus Syringa is composed of
23 species. Two are European in
origin, the remaining 21 species are
predominantly Asiatic. §. vulgaris
hails from the Balkan Mountains of
Romania, Yugoslavia and Moldavia,

The other European species, §, josikaea,

is native to Hungary and Romania
hence its colloquial name, Hungarian
Lilac.

Syringa vulgaris, known also as the
common or ‘French’ Lilac is the plant
that is generally envisioned when one
mentions lilacs. Ease of culture,
fragrance and color are undoubtedly
the factors which have inspired the
development by plant breeders of
literally hundreds of varieties and
cultivars of this species.

The dark violet-blue Hungarian
Lilac is a robust grower but a
mediocre bloomer. It is more useful
i g the effect of its large, heavily

ined and lustrous foliage than its
blossoms, but has been used as a
parent for many late-blooming
hybrids.

Of the “other” lilacs, many Asiatic
species and their hybrids are now
available at retail nurseries (see our
Gardener’s Resource Directory). By
incorporating these plants in your

garden you can greatly extend the lilac

blooming season as well as add
variety of texture, color and scent.
Syringa patula ‘Miss Kim' is a
selected seedling of a Korean species
found by Professor Meader in 1947. It

is an outstanding shrub, fine in texture

and not at all rampant in growth. This
plant may reach 8 feet in many years
with equal spread but tends to be
rather dwarfish. Leaves are small
dark green with wavy margins in the
summer turning to a lovely burgundy
Ted in autumn. Flowers are pale light
lavender (purple in bud and fading to
| g@yite before falling) and have a spicy
IW-or. Panicles (flower clusters) are
“mot large but are generally bomme in
great profusion and follow S. vulgaris

slightly.

Pamela Rowling

The Meyer Lilac is known only in
cultivation and was first found in
gardens of northern China. Syringa
meyeri var. Palibin’ is a compact
growing form that is prevalent in the
trade. Slow growing, it reaches an
eventual height of 4-5 feet and 57 feet
wide forming a neat rounded mound.
As in the preceding species flower
clusters are small but numerous.- Dark
green smallish leaves offer a medium-
fine textural component for the
summer garden and are resistant to
that summer bane of the Common

b %
As previously mentioned the
Asiatic species have been used in the
development of a number of
successful hybrids. The Rouen or
Chinese Lilac is such a plant. Syringa
x chinensis is the product of a cross
between 5. laciniata and S. vulgaris.
Growing to 15 feet in height with an
upright mounded form this hybrid is a
good choice for the shrub border.
Enormous numbers of flowers
develop from the tips of slender
branches and lateral buds. Two
exceptional varieties are available in
the trade. ‘Saungeana’ and
‘Rothmagensis” are both lovely pink
single flowered forms.

Canadian plant breeder Miss
Isabella Preston in 1920 crossed two
Chinese species. S. villosa was
pollinated with pollen from S. reflexa
and produced a race of late blooming
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hardy lilacs which are named in her
honor Syringa x prestoniae or the
Prestonian Hybrids. These are very
strong growers and quickly reach 10-
12 feet in height. Foliage is light green,
the large leaves coarse in texture. The
flower colors range from pink to
pinkish lavender and are attractive to
both hummingbirds and butterflies.
Flower clusters are large and
abundantly borne as are the
subsequent seed heads. Blooming well
into June and ease of culture are two
of the factors influencing their
growing popularity. ‘James
MacFarland’ and ‘Miss Canada’ are
both single pink forms developed by
Yaeger ‘59 and Cumming 67
respectively.

With proper pruning many of the
larger growing species and hybrids
may be trained to assume a tree form,
however there are two species of lilac
that grow as single stemmed trees
naturally. The taxonomy of this group
is rather confusing but basically there
are two species Syringa reticulata (the
Japanese Tree Lilac) and Syringa
pekinensis (Pekin Lilac). They are very
similar in appearance. Both have
cherry-like bark and large panicles of
creamy white flowers. In stature and
in size of flower dlusters S. reficulata is
a larger species. It grows to 20 to 30
feet in height and may reach 25 feet in
spread. Panides are 6 to 12 inches in
length and 6 inches wide. This is
about the last lilac to bloom in early to
mid June. Fragrance is reminiscent of
privet and as such not appealing to
everyone. Both species are extremely
trouble free and deserve wider use as
street trees, lawn specimens and
border subjects.

All of the lilacs mentioned deserve
wider usage. They expand the
horizons of the genus offering great
variability of texture, form, color and
fragrance. Arboretum founder Fred
Lape was a lilac enthusiast and
hybridizer and our collection is home
to many of his creations. The Cheat
series, a number of named vulgaris
selections and his outstanding S. x
prestonige ‘Summer White’ are among
the plants currently being
rehabilitated. Lilacs may be enjoyed
here from approximately the first
week of May until the end of June.







